
 

 

 
REPORT OF THE 

NCAA MEN’S AND WOMEN’S TRACK AND FIELD RULES COMMITTEE 
NOVEMBER 12, 2024, VIDEOCONFERENCE 

 
ACTION ITEMS. 

 

• None. 

INFORMATIONAL ITEMS. 
 
1. Welcome and announcements. The committee chair welcomed everyone and thanked them for 

their service. 

2. Review of October videoconference report. The rules committee reviewed and approved the 
October videoconference report. 

3. Secretary-rules editor report. The secretary-rules editor provided an update on their 
interpretations and clarifications over the last month. The secretary-rules editor highlighted 
several questions from coaches and officials regarding new rules.  

 
4. Future videoconferences and meetings. The committee confirmed the next meeting is 

Tuesday, December 3, 11:00 a.m. Eastern time. 
 

5. Other business. None. 
 
6. Adjournment. The committee adjourned at 11:41 a.m. Eastern time. 
 
Committee Chair:  Jack Hoyt, Jack Hoyt, Azusa Pacific University, PacWest Conference  
Staff Liaison(s): Jay Fitzwater, Championships and Alliances, Playing Rules and Officiating 
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Attendees: 

Andrew Gerard, George Mason University. 

Jack Hoyt, Azusa Pacific University. 

Steve Johnson, Southern Nazarene University. 

Mark Kostek, secretary-rules editor. 

Julie Levasque, University of Texas at El Paso. 

Colin Parker, Ohio Valley Conference. 

Richard Warren, Hanover College. 

Absentees: 

Kate Goupee, Husson University. 

Maurice Pierce, Hampton University. 

Guests in Attendance: 



Report of the NCAA Men’s and Women’s Track and Field Rules Committee 

  Videoconference 

November 12, 2024 

Page No. 2 

 

 

 

NCAA/11_20_2024/JF 

None. 

NCAA Staff Liaison in Attendance: 

Jay Fitzwater.   

Other NCAA Staff Members in Attendance: 

None. 
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